
I have just registered with your Mill Archive website because I have a 
Millwright in my family ancestry and wondered if you would be interested in 
the very little information I have on this person.  I know nothing very much 
about the subject of mills as yet so forgive me for any ignorance on the 
subject I may show. 
 
All I have discovered is that my Gt. Gt.  grandfather was called Joseph 
Hetherington and he was born in the Allendale, Northumberland area of 
England about 1790 son of Thomas Hetherington and Elizabeth 
Swindle/Swindale.  Joseph was shown in the 1841 census for Allendale as a 
Mill Wright. 
 
 In the different census for the Allendale area I have Joseph's occupation 
shown as, 1841 Mill Wright, 1851 Engineer, 1861 Engineer. 
 
In the 1851 Census for Allendale Joseph's son, also called Joseph 
Hetherington, is shown as a Millwright aged 20, in the 1861 this same 
younger Joseph is shown as an Enginewright.  Both Joseph Hetherington's 
appear to have died by the time of the 1871 census. 
 
The parents of the elder Joseph, Thomas Hetherington and his wife Elizabeth 
neé Swindle, appear to have died at a place called Mill House Allendale 
which is shown on a map of the area a short way above their son's house on 
the way from Ninebanks to Carrshield alongside the River West Allen and 
below a waterfall.  I have been unable to discover whether Mill House was 
actually a mill of any kind and a lady who lives in the area and who knows 
it well, toured the area as a census enumerator in the most recent British 
census but she has not come across the remains of such a place or seen any 
mention of Mill House at all.   Thomas and Elizabeth Hetherington died 
before 1841 and are, therefore,  not shown on that census so I have no idea 
what Thomas's occupation may have been, that detail does not seem to appear 
in the register of baptism for his children.  I wonder if he too may have 
been a Mill wright and whether such a mill at that point was in fact used to 
mill lead ore rather than corn. 
 
  
Regards 
Jenny DeAngelis. 
Spain. 
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